 Minutes – Steering Committee Meeting on June 1, 2004

10:30 AM – 12:00 PM

Oakland Museum of California

The next Steering Committee Meeting is scheduled for August XXX, 2004

[Next General Meeting scheduled for July 26, 2004 at the Oakland Museum of California]

In Attendance:

Steering Committee

Earl Aurelius
Alliance Executive Director

Susan Garcia
USGS Earthquake Hazards, Alliance Coordinator

Lind Gee
UC Berkeley, Seismo Lab

Patricia Hoyt
San Francisco Chronicle

Aimee Klask
Oakland Museum of California

Linda Law
Alliance Marketing/Fund raising

Mary Miller
Exploratorium,  N CA Science Writers Assoc

Danielle Morgado
Oakland Museum of California

Jeanne Perkins
ABAG (Assoc. of Bay Area Governments)

Carol Prentice
USGS

Rosemary Roach
KPIX

Judy Scotchmoor
CA Science Teacher Assoc./UC Berkeley

Fred Turner
Earthquake Engineering Institute

Mary Lou Zoback
USGS, Alliance Chair

Discussion Topics:

1. Welcome and Introductions –


A special welcome to Aimee Klask who will be assisting Steering Committee Member, Mark Medeiros at the Oakland Museum of California.  Aimee is the project manager for the upcoming exhibition commemorating the 1906 earthquake. Previously, Aimee was the curator for two shows, Facing Hate: A Community Responds and In Our Own Voice; The Making of A Korean community, the oral historian for Henry J. Kaiser:  Think Big.  Aimee also coordinated the oral history project for What’s Going On? – California and the Vietnam Era.  Aimee introduced, Danyelle Morgado, an intern at the Oakland Museum of California from Florida State, who will be assisting Aimee with the 1906 earthquake exhibit.  

2.  Status of the ’06 Alliance incorporation as a non-profit--

Earl Aurelius (Alliance Executive Director) reported that the paperwork to incorporate the Alliance as a non-profit has been submitted to the State of California. Currently waiting for reply from the State to complete the process.  Once approved by the state, we then file paperwork for federal designation as a non-profit


3.  Alliance acceptance/endorsement of commercial ventures/Ethics Policy—


Two commercial projects have been submitted for endorsement by the Alliance by a private company.  A spirited discussion ensued regarding how the Alliance should handle projects that involve for-profit enterprises.  As an all-volunteer organization, the Alliance does not have either the staff or resources to evaluate potential products for endorsement, nor did the Steering Committee feel we should.  It was suggested that a better route for involvement of for-profit groups with the Alliance would be through corporate sponsorships.  Rosemary Roach (KPIX) and Patty Hoyt (San Francisco Chronicle) offered to provide information on their organizations’ policies on relationships with profit and non-profit groups, and specifically related to levels and benefits of corporate sponsorships.  Fred Turner (EERI) offered a draft Ethics Policy for the Alliance, which helps provide guidelines on issues such as conflict of interest, and private financial interests.  It was decided that the Ethics Policy would be included with the nonprofit incorporation papers.  Earl Aurelius and Linda Law agreed to develop guidelines for levels of sponsorship for the Alliance and related benefits, and report back at the next Steering Committee meeting.  The sponsorship information will be needed for future Alliance fund raising.  Earl will respond to the private company that submitted the proposed projects, indicating that the Steering Committee had decided to postpone action on the proposals until sponsorship guidelines have been established.

4.  Discussion of submitted projects--

The Steering Committee voted to accept EERI’s (Earthquake Engineering Research Institute) “Living Earthquake Risk Model” project for inclusion in the Alliance.  This effort, based in the Bay Area scientific and engineering community, plans to develop an accessible, secure data repository and modeling system that can be used to evaluate earthquake risk for individual communities and improve the understanding of potential earthquake losses and recovery times. 

5.  Web page improvements--

Rosemary Roach and Fred Turner volunteered to review the information and guidelines related to the acceptance of projects to make sure that the criteria for Alliance projects, particularly in terms of compatibility with goals and objectives of the Alliance, are clear.

Patty Hoyt volunteered to work with Alliance webmaster Scott Haefner to monitor content to be included in the “Links” section of the web page.  Specifically, she will routinely scan for relevant 1906 earthquake-related stories from both broadcast and local newspapers stories.  Anyone who would like add a link to a web page or media story, please submit the proposed link to Patty Hoyt (<photy@sfchronicle.com>) with a brief rationale for inclusion.

Linda Law suggested an area on the Alliance web page where people could add comments, thoughts, ideas, etc.  Mary Lou (Alliance chair) pointed out that the “Join Us” form does provide a place for comments and many comments have come in through that route.  A significant issue is having someone respond to inquiries.  Currently webmaster Scott Haefner, Mary Lou, and Alliance coordinator Susan Garcia receive an automatic email when someone completes the “Join Us” form on the web.  Susan volunteered to pass along comments to the appropriate “sector”Steering Committee member and ask them to respond with a copy to her.

Furthermore, it was agreed that all Steering Committee Members will be added to the automatic email notification list alerting them when a new “Project submission form” has been completed on the web.  This email notification comes from Apache (a company servicing the Alliance web site).  Subject line says “Project Input Form Submitted.”   Some committee members were concerned that their computer systems might recognize such a notification as junk/spam mail.  Before making any changes to the already existing system we agreed to simply try it and see if there are problems.

.

6. Alliance Business Cards--


A suggestion had been made by an Alliance member that we develope a template for an Alliance Business Card.  The Steering Committee felt that such a freely available template could be misused and were concerned that the Alliance would have no control over the use of the cards.  Instead, we recommend members use the one-page 1906 Earthquake Centennial Alliance Information Sheet, which is available on the web site at <06centennial.org>.  This information sheet needs to be updated to reflect new member organizations.  


7.  Logos--

Member groups have begun asking for a digital version of the Alliance logo to include on their web page and in their promotional material.  The Steering Committee decided that the existing Alliance logo (red “button” with stylized seismogram) should be enhanced, possibly by adding the dates: 1906-2006. The original artwork for the logo was developed at the USGS, Mary Lou will check with the webmaster to try and obtain original file.  Patty Hoyt offered to have SF Chronicle graphics staff come up with possible designs based on the current red button for Alliance consideration.


Once Alliance sponsorship levels and benefits have been agreed upon, we want to include sponsors logos on the web page.  Digital versions of sponsors’ logos should be sent to Susan Garcia <garcia@usgs.gov> to be prepared for the web.  KPIX, KCBS, and the San Francisco Chronicle have submitted their logos. 

8.  Subcommittee report activities (Steering Committee members and the sector they represent are indicated)—


Aimee Klask /Museum Exhibits--

Aimee will check on availability of the exhibit space at the United Airline terminal area at the San Francisco Airport in 2006.

Lind Gee/Academic Research Groupsand Professional Societies—

Lind reported that planning for the joint EERI (Earthquake Engineering Research Institute)/SSA (Seismological Society of America), “Disaster Resistant California” meeting to be held April 18-26, 2006 is well underway.  Meeting will be a major international scientific event and is expected to draw more than 3,000 scientists, engineers, and emergency responders to the Moscone Center in San Francisco, CA. A preliminary budget has been developed for the meeting, and the group intends to begin fund raising.  Lind expressed the group’s desire to coordinate with Alliance fund raising efforts and will be in touch with Linda Law as soon as more information is available.

Jeanne Perkins/Public Policy/Mitigation/Preparedness—

Jeanne reported on ABAG (Association of Bay Area Governments) natural hazard and homeland security conference to be held on October 5-6, 2004 in Oakland, CA in commemoration of the 15th anniversary of the 1989 Loma Prieta earthquake.  Mayors (hopefully) and elected officials are expected to attend the general assembly meeting, which is also open to the public.  Day one (Oct. 5) will be predominantly about terrorism.  On day two (Oct. 6) the conference will be about natural hazard disaster mitigation. Brochure will go to the printer in July

Carol Prentice/Parks and Outdoor Activities—

Carol and colleagues are developing a set of field trip guides for the 2006 SSA/EERI/DRC meeting, they have approached the Geological Society of America who are interested in publishing these guides.  They plan to produce a set of field guides for fault traces accessible to the public.  Intended audience includes the lay public, K-12 education, as well as the scientific community, a tall order.

Rosemary Roach/Media Activities—

American Red Cross is interested in working on “earthquake safety tips” with KPIX..  We discussed the possibility of getting these tips out on grocery store bags as well as web sites.  Rosemary has also approached the Red Cross and KQED about providing earthquake survival kits for KQED pledge drive gifts..

Rosemary is also talking to Steve Wessells (USGS video producer) about producing an hour-long documentary about the 1906 earthquake and current progress in addressing earhthquake hazards.  Dana King, KPIX anchor person, may narrate the film..

Judy Scotchmoor/K-12 education--

Earl Aurelius/’06 Alliance Executive Director—

Ben Johnson will be surveying San Francisco (photographing each neighborhood) to help choose a perspective for his panorama.  He’s gathering lots of information about what type of visuals are out there in the community.  Ben Johnson would like to involve school kids in the project, inviting them to the studio and hopefully inspiring them to think about their own neighborhoods and produce their own panoramas particularly those that he will consider to paint and develop their own panoramas that could be displayed as part of his public studio.

Mary Lou Zoback/’06 Alliance Chair—

 Will be meeting with the City Attorney of Fremont regarding a possible underground exhibit of the Hayward fault in the city of Fremont, California. The exhibit will follow a model used in two such exhibits in Japan.  If approved, exhibit will need engineering support (hopefully EERI could provide pro bono) and a fund raising effort..

Mary Lou also reported that one of the USGS scientific contributions to the Centennial will be an animation of the rupture and ensuing ground motion produced by the 1906 earthquake.  This would show the slip occurring of the fault and the seismic waves radiating out, getting trapped in basins and amplified in soft bay mud.  They are hoping to get a commercial animation studio involved to make the animations most understandable to the lay public. Lawrence Livermore, UC Berkeley and Stanford will join with the USGS in this effort.



9. Speaker for next general meeting—

The Steering Committee agreed to invite Mark Klett to speak at the next general meeting on July 26 on his project on rephotography of famous 1906 earthquake photographs.

